
 

 

 

 

 

 

Clackamas County Board of Commissioners 

Policy Position 

SB 131: Relating to the Willamette Falls Navigation Canal and Locks 

 

 

 
Clackamas County supports SB 131: The Board of County Commissioners unanimously 

supports SB 131, which establishes a State Task Force on the Willamette Falls Navigation Canal 

and Locks and directs the Task Force to work toward repair, reopening, and operation of the 

canal and locks. 

 

The Willamette Falls Locks opened in 1873, bridging the upper and lower Willamette River. It 

was the first multi-lift navigational locks in the United States, and remained the oldest 

continuously operating multi-locks system in the nation until its closure in 2011. The repair and 

reopening of the Willamette Falls Locks will ensure the upper and lower Willamette River 

remain united as a navigable waterway, bridge commercial and recreational watercraft past the 

30 foot high Willamette Falls, increase in use as Oregon City’s former Blue Heron paper mill 

site is redeveloped, and retain its value as a historical site for both the nation and the State of 

Oregon. 

 

The establishment of a State Task Force reinforces the importance of this historical landmark and 

validates the resolutions passed by Clackamas County, Metro, and partnering cities in support of 

repairing and reopening the Willamette Falls Locks. A copy of Clackamas County’s resolution is 

attached. We urge a “yes” vote for SB 131. 

 

 

Please contact Chris Lyons at clyons@clackamas.us for more information. 
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